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From: C Speight <speight@sc.rr.com>

Sent: Monday, June 22, 2015 4:53 PM

To: Haley, Nikki

Cc: NH

Subject: Flag Speech

 

 

Governor, 
 

Your speech today regarding the removal of the Conferederate flag was outstanding! You accurately addressed 

the need, the desires, the emotions and the loyalties that have surrounded the flag for decades. 

 

I appreciate your compassion for the victims of the shooting and the understanding for those who hold the flag 

dear without racial animus. You stood up for our state and you captured the perspective of her citizens. 

 

You showed leadership. 

 

Thank you. 

 

Charlie Speight 

Lexington  


